
Message from the Lt. Governor 
 I would like to take a moment to thank the 

Tidler family for sharing Max with us over his 

long years of service as a Kiwanian in Division 

36. I am sure that each of you has a particular 

Kiwanis memory that involves Max; mine is of 

his portrayal as Santa Claus. 

 As we move into summer, let service to 

children in our community be our continuing 

goal. Most schools will restart in August so as we 

plan our summer activities, letôs keep in mind 

goals that involve increasing member 

involvement in our service leadership club 

activities. Although school is out, our Key Clubs 

will still be active. So please consider this time as 

an opportunity to chaperon at their summer 

division council meetings and other events.  

 Good news: Although our total membership 

numbers did not change for May, I am 

delightfully heartened by the increase in 

membership in a few clubs, which offset the 

losses (see page 3). We only have a few months 

to go, but thereôs still time to recruit new 

Kiwanians. Letôs do all we can to get those 

numbers up. 

 The Kiwanis International Convention is June 

28-July 1 in Las Vegas. Itôs not too late to 

consider going. Additionally, the California 

Nevada Hawaii District of Kiwanis is hosting its 
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annual convention in Kona, Hawaii on August 9-11. 

These are two great opportunities to connect with 

other Kiwanians and possibly learn some new 

fundraising and service ideas.  Enjoy your summer, 

but stay busy for Kiwanis!  

 Lt. Governor Nena  
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Farewell to Max 

~ MAX EUGENE TIDLER ~ 
 xy 

June 15, 1939 - June 10, 2018 
2011-12 Distinguished Lt. Governor 

A true Kiwanian and Patriot 
Kiwanis Club of East Rialto 
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Around Division 36  

K-Kids, sponsored by the Cooley Ranch, gave their advisor a party celebrating her retirement! 

Fontana members participated in Relay for Life. Pictured here are Summer Pearson and her mother, Dawn; Club 

President Carol Sams, Carma Bernal, and Trudy Milne at the event; and Jeane Reese and Darlene Scaff 

enjoying themselves at the clubôs scholarship awards breakfast. 

Rialto members Don and Diane deBourguinon and  join their club President Beth Duncan and her son at an interclub 

at the East Rialto Club in memory of Past LtG Max Tidler. Don Williams awards scholarships at Valley College. 



о 

Membership Report as of MAY 2018  
CLUB SEPT MAY +/- 

Big Bear Valley 19 20 +1 

CAôs Global Friendship 19 20 +1 

Cooley Ranch 14 16 +2 

East Rialto 33 36 +3 

Fontana 26 28 +2 

Greater San Bernardino 32 40 +8 

Highland 16 18 +2 

Inland Center 11 12 +1 

Redlands 98 94 -4 

Redlands Morning 18 23 +5 

Redlands Evening 19 20 +1 

Rialto 19 19  

San Bernardino 27 30 +3 

Yucaipa Valley 30 26 -4 

Division Totals 381 376 +15 
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Global friendship  
 Since this club was chartered in October 2008, 
it has been their goal to support our military 
wherever they could. The military had requested 
that they provided books, school supplies, sports 
equipment, clothes 
and hygiene items for 
the children of war-
torn countries. With 
troops being pulled 
out of so many 
countries, the club 
looked for a new area 
of children to serve. 
 A Redlands Noon 
Kiwanis member, who 
lives in the San Diego 
area (and is now a 
member of CAôs Global 
Friendship), contacted 
the club to asked if 
they could provide assistance to an orphanage in 
Mexico.  
  Casa Hoga Ca¶on Buena Vista is in a very 
poor area of Mexico. Because there is  no running 
water, it has to be trucked in, costing in excess of 
$500 per truckload.  
  The orphanage houses 30-40 children, 
ranging in ages from five to 17. New housing 
rules and regulations were recently implemented 
to reflect USA standards, causing the children to 
be moved out of the orphanage until buildings, 
the grounds, electrical equipment, etc., could be 
brought up to code. 
 The final phase of these changes involved 
buying new mattresses, linens, towels and 

pajamas for the children. Each time they thought that it 
couldnôt be done, prayers were answered and they were able 
to move onto the next phase.  
 According to Elizabeth Lonergan, who is our liaison and 
lives most the time in Canon Buena Vista, they have been 
able to accomplish much of the needed work.  Further, she  
reports that two sisters there have been selected to play on 

an all-girls Mexican soccer team 
and will compete in many 
tournaments. One of the sisters 
has been selected to matriculate 
in the engineering program at a 
local university.  
 Plans are to establish an 
English language program and 
start a vegetable garden and 
recycling program.  
 For the past 18 months, CAôs 
Global Friendship Club has 
provided school supplies, which 
included 30 backpacks, games, 
books, sports equipment, hygiene 
items and food, along with funds 

for water on a regular basis. At Christmas time, the clubôs 
project was to make ñcandy poppersò for the children.  More 
than 200 candy poppers were sent to the children.  
 This club is indeed blessed to be able to help these  
children have a better life. 

Redlands Noon 
 Redlands Noon Kiwanian and Key Club Advisor Laura 

Greene and boyfriend John Dugan, accompanied 15 

Redlands High School Key Clubbers to the 2018 California-

Nevada-Hawaii Key Club District Convention April 13-15 at 

the Grand Sierra Resort in Reno, Nevada. 

 District Convention (DCON) is the annual event where 

all Key Club members and advisers from the California-

Nevada-Hawaii District come 

together for education, elections, 

service, recognition, networking, 

workshops and more! Redlands 

High School Key Club president 

Tim V., along with vice-president 

Samantha D. and co-advisor Jim 

OôNeill did much of the heavy 

lifting and led the club in a 

fundraiser where they solicited 

donations from local businesses 

and organized a drawing to help 

raise money to fly the 15 key 

clubbers to Reno. The club also arranged their own airfare 

and handled much of the club registration 

responsibilities.   

 The club was particularly excited to see Cal-Nev-Ha Key 

Club Governor Angelica Garcia, also from Redlands High 

School, give her farewell speech at the event. 

 This is Lauraôs seventh year chaperoning at Key Club 

District Conventions. 
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Carole Coley, Newsletter Editor 
909.335.2474 

c.coley11@verizon.net 

Email your pictures and articles to the Editor for publication by the Monday prior to the next DCM. 

Felix  Zuniga, Webmaster 
909-537-3234 

fzuniga@csusb.edu 

DATE HOST 

June 28ïJuly 1, 2018:International Convention, Las Vegas, NV Kiwanis International 

June 28-29:Aktion Club Convention, Las Vegas, NV Kiwanis International 

Wednesday, July 18: DCM Redlands Noon 

August 9-11, 2018: District Convention, Kona, HI  Cal-Nev-Ha District 

Wednesday, August 15: DCM San Bernardino 

Wednesday. September 19 (LtG Installation/Awards): DCM Greater San Bernardino  

Calendar of Events 2017 -18 -  Attend DCM regularly!  

Your Editor 

Redlands Morning  

At the May DCM, LtG Nena inducted Phil McDermott into the Redlands Morning Club. His sponsor, Carol Wat-

ley, received her ñspecialò badge for sponsoring a new member at their club meeting! The last picture is club 
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 This monthôs thanks go to the Kiwanis Clubs of 

Cooley Ranch, Rialto, Redlands Morning, 

Redlands Noon, Fontana and CA�¶s Global 

Friendship for providing images and 

brief stories about their service projects, 

SLP events, new members, and 

scholarships given.  

 When your club gets a new member, bring that 

member to DCM for her/his induction. If you canôt 

do that, please send in pictures of your clubôs 

induction and the name(s) of your new member. 

 We need all clubs to participate by sharing 

your activities in the newsletter.  

Thank you  


